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roles in the electricity and renewable energy sectors. The Academy will also expand access to vocational education in regional areas, 
providing pathways for school leavers, career changers, and disadvantaged groups to enter high-skill industries. 

• The Academy will create direct and indirect employment opportunities, including roles for trainers, administrative staff, and facility 
maintenance, while upskilling residents for jobs in the electricity and renewable energy sectors, reducing regional unemployment rates. 
Furthermore, upskilling local residents will enhance community resilience by providing stable, well-paid employment opportunities, reducing 
out-migration of young people and fostering long-term economic stability. By skilling workers for renewable energy projects, the Academy will 
position regional NSW as a hub for clean energy development, attracting investment and supporting state and national decarbonisation goals. 
Additionally, a skilled local workforce makes regional NSW more attractive to businesses, particularly in energy and infrastructure, 
encouraging new investments and supporting existing employers in sectors such as agriculture, manufacturing, and tourism. The Academy 
will also provide affordable, local training options for small and medium-sized enterprises, which often lack the resources to send their 
workers to urban centres, enabling them to upskill their employees and compete more effectively. 

• The Academy supports regional priorities, such as those outlined in Workforce Australia’s Local Jobs Plan for the New England and North 
West, by offering community and social benefits, such as training program pathways for underrepresented groups (e.g. youth, First Nations 
people, women in trades), promoting inclusivity and addressing social inequities in regional labour markets. 

 
We trust that our submission meets all the requirements for consideration, and we are available to provide any further information should it be 
required. 
 
This submission contains no confidential material and may be published by the AER. 
 

Kind regards, Rebecca. 
— 
 
Rebecca Campbell 
Director of Operations | Seek+Deploy 
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